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A LETTER FROM OUR CEO

Dear Friends of The People's Health Clinic,

In 2019, I joined The People’s Health Clinic as a volunteer internal medicine physician. After 
working as a hospitalist at the Park City Hospital, I wanted to prevent our uninsured community 
members  from ending up in the ICU.  At that point, I had lived in the community for 8 years, and 
I thought that I understood the health care disparities in our town. However, from my position of 
privilege, I was unaware of the depth of poverty in Park City.    

With humility, I have learned about Park City through the stories of our patients. We have community 
members who have sought asylum in our town from all over the world including Venezuela, the 
Northern Triangle, and Ukraine. They have survived terrifying journeys across multiple borders to 
escape extreme violence.  Our patients are grateful for the home they have found in Park City and 
for the opportunity to raise their children in safety.    

With strength and grace, our patients build their new lives in Park City by working in jobs 
that overlook their residency status.  They are employed by restaurants, hotels, and construction 
companies.  They clean homes, watch children, and maintain landscaping. Some of our patients 
were engineers, teachers, or medical professionals before they immigrated. Others labored on farms 
or mining sites as children in their home countries and never had the opportunity to complete 
elementary school. Many of our patients work more than one job yet live below the federal poverty 
level, which is only $13, 590 per year for a single adult. Their lack of residency status leads to 
exploitation in the workplace including unsafe working conditions, sexual assault, and labor 
trafficking.   

At The People’s Health Clinic, we hear stories of injustice and survival every week as our patients 
teach us what is most important in our lives. Our mission to provide high-quality healthcare to 
the uninsured members in our community is deeply personal. For several of our employees, 
the patients are their family members. Our employees are the first generation in their household to 
graduate from high school or college, and they are driven to give back to this community as future 
medical providers.   

As CEO, my goal is to make our patients’ stories known to the greater Park City community so that 
together we can solve health care disparities. We can build a stronger community–one that 
empowers all members to live healthy and fulfilling lives. With your continued support, we 
look with hope to the work ahead. 

Thank you for your partnership,

MAIRI G. LEINING, MD
Chief Executive Officer
The People’s Health Clinic | Park City, Utah

In the last five years, The People’s Health Clinic has invested over 
14 million dollars in programming for our neighbors in need!

https://peopleshealthclinic.org/?staff-member=mairi-leining-md


THANK YOU TO OUR

LEADERSHIP TEAM

OUR STAFF MEMBERS
We have an incredibly talented group of medical
professionals and staff ready to serve our patients.

Mairi Leining, MD, Chief Executive Officer

Yoon Kim-Butterfield, MD, Chief Medical Officer

Ryan M. Newcomb, Chief Development Officer

Nina Chartrand, Chief Accounting Officer

Dalia Gonzalez, Operations Director

Patty Garcia, Patient Access Director

Rachelle Flinn, PA-C, Assistant Medical Director

Tristan Lubina, DNP, Hypertension Program Director

Tania Bodnar, MD, FACOG,
Women’s Health Medical Director

Elizabeth Jacobsen, NP,
Women’s Health Assistant Medical Director

Jose Santana, MA,
Laboratory Manager/Assistant Clinic Coordinator

Amilleli Morales, Lead Patient Intake Specialist

Yomira Diaz, Case Manager

Stephane Alvarez, Medical Assistant

Marcela Ceballos, Medical Assistant

Melissa Cruz, Medical Assistant

Olivia Guidotti, Medical Assistant

Joana Saucedo, Community Health Worker

Settie Harrison, Community Impact Manager

Steve Quezada, Patient Intake Specialist

At The People's Health Clinic, we believe 
in training the next generation of medical 
providers who will care for the underserved. 
Our CEO, CMO, Assistant Medical Director, 
and Assistant Women's Health Medical 
Director all have adjunct faculty status at the 
University of Utah and precept NP, PA and 
MD trainees.  In 2022, staff members lectured 
at state universities and both local and 
national conferences.  We have an Employee 
Scholarship Fund dedicated to helping our 
employees from diverse backgrounds advance 
in their careers.

TRAINING THE NEXT GENERATION

OUR BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

Betsy Wallace, Chair

Si Hutt, Past Chair

Mairi Leining, MD, CEO

Yoon Kim-Butterfield, MD, CMO

Richard Gershen, Treasurer

Margo Georgiadis, Secretary

Stacey Rauch

Deann Morgan

Mary Carole Brown Harrison, MD

Merrill Lewen, MD

Yuri Jenson

Phillip Bondurant, PhD, MPH

Michelle Goldberg, MD

OUTGOING BOARD MEMBERS
Bruce Greenwald

Christina Pignatelli

Karen Urankar

https://peopleshealthclinic.org/about-us/


        The People’s Health Clinic is a non-federally funded, volunteer-driven, community-

supported non-profit clinic that provides high-quality, no cost healthcare to uninsured 

residents of Summit and Wasatch Counties in Utah. We are passionate about the service 

we provide and express our mission in three short but powerful words “Here, We Care.”

                  Founded in 1999 by a group of concerned citizens, the clinic first provided healthcare 

from a mobile van. In 2009, in partnership with Summit County and Intermountain Health 

Care, the clinic moved to a permanent home in Round Valley. We serve patients 5 days 

a week. 

      In 2022, we provided approximately 12,500 patient encounters made possible by 

over 100 medical providers and staff volunteers. We are the only nonprofit clinic for the 

uninsured in the Wasatch Back. 67% of our patients earn less than the Federal Poverty 

Level or $27, 750 for a family of four. 97% of our patients have one or more jobs and 

many have two or three. 82% of our patients donate toward their own care. Most of 

our patients do not qualify for Medicaid due to their residency status and are unable 

to afford insurance through the marketplace. Our patients come from all over the 

world including Mexico, Honduras, Guatemala, El Salvador, Colombia, Venezuela, Peru, 

Argentina, Jamaica, Mongolia, Philippines, Romania, and Ukraine.

We have specialty programs for: Diabetes, Hypertension, Vaccines for Children, Obstetrics, 
Emergency Contraception, Family Planning. Latent Tuberculosis Infection, and Laboratory Services

PROVIDING HOPE & FIGHTING FOR

HEALTH EQUITY

SERVICES PROVIDED AT OUR CLINIC INCLUDE:

RHEUMATOLOGY 

WOMEN’S HEALTH

PEDIATRICS

MENTAL HEALTH

ORTHOPEDIC CARE

OPHTHALMOLOGY

DERMATOLOGY 

PODIATRY

GENERAL MEDICINE

CARDIOLOGY

ENDOCRINOLOGY

INFECTIOUS DISEASE

USE THIS QR CODE TO 
WATCH OUR NEW CLINIC 

VIDEO “WHO WE ARE”

10%

PERCENTAGE OF PATIENTS

EARN LESS THAN 
THE FEDERAL 

POVERTY LEVEL

HAVE 1 OR MORE JOBS

DONATE TOWARD
THEIR OWN CARE

20% 30% 40% 50% 60% 70% 80% 90% 100%

67%

97%

82%

https://youtu.be/wEo5iqbSP-A
https://peopleshealthclinic.org/providers/#services


    Access to health care really is a basic 
right that everyone in our community 
deserves. The benefits to each patient, their 
families, and our entire community are 
truly life changing. I have been fortunate 
to work alongside the extraordinary staff 
and volunteers at The People’s Health 
Clinic. Their positive impact in Summit 
and Wasatch Counties is amazing!

John Hanrahan, MD
Clinic Co-Founder

The People’s Health Clinic

     The People’s Health Clinic is truly a gift to our 

shared community. As a proud donor to PHC, I 

know I speak for all of us here at Holy Cross 

Ministries when I say we are honored to be a 

partner in continuing the incredible legacy of 

service started by Dr. Hanrahan, Fr. Bob Bussen, 

and Sr. Suzanne Brennan. It is inspiring to see 

the evolution of PHC’s healthcare services over 

the last 24 years. Today, PHC has a purpose-

built facility where high quality medical and 

mental health services are provided to the 

uninsured in our community. We look forward 

to many more amazing years of collaborative 

partnership and compassionate healing!

Emmie Gardner
CEO

Holy Cross Ministries

  With generous donor funding we have 

purchased specialized equipment allowing 

us to further elevate Women’s Health for our 

patients. A new state-of-the-art ultrasound 

machine allows us to assess early pregnancy 

and enroll patients in timely prenatal care as 

well as manage gynecologic problems with more 

efficiency. Newly purchased procedure tools 

allow for expedited cervical cancer screening for 

the uninsured women of our community.

Tania Nisimblat Bodnar, MD
FACOG

The People’s Health Clinic



IMPACT BY THE NUMBERS

These are just a few of our points of impact, and behind each of our 
thousands of patients is a story, a life and local community member 

who contributes to Park City for the benefit of our community.

12,500 
PATIENT 

ENCOUNTERS

3000
INDIVIDUAL 

COMMUNITY 
MEMBERS SERVED

1729
OUTSIDE MEDICAL REFERRALS 

FOR DISCOUNTED IMAGING 
AND SUB-SPECIALTY SERVICES 

THROUGH INTERMOUNTAIN 
HEALTHCARE AND OTHER 

IMPORTANT CLINICAL 
PARTNERSHIPS

960
PATIENT PRESCRIPTION 
ASSISTANT PROGRAM 

APPLICATIONS 
PROCESSED FOR FREE 
MEDICATION ACCESS

OVER 40
COMMUNITY 

ENGAGEMENT EVENTS 
ATTENDED LOCALLY BY 

OUR TEAM AND TWO RED 
CROSS BLOOD DRIVES 

HOSTED AT OUR CLINIC

NEW  
COMPREHENSIVE WOMEN’S 
HEALTH PROGRAM ESTABLISHED

NEW
FULL-TIME MENTAL HEALTH 
PROGRAM DEVELOPED AND 
FUNDED FOR 2023 LAUNCH

12%
INCREASE IN GENERAL 
PATIENT EXAMS OVER 2021

20%
INCREASE IN 
OBGYN EXAMS

612
NEW PATIENT 
VISITS

OVER 2.2 MILLION DOLLARS 
RAISED FOR PATIENT PROGRAMMING & SERVICES 
FROM INDIVIDUAL & CORPORATE DONORS,
FAMILY FOUNDATIONS & STATE GRANTS

OVER 800
INDIVIDUAL COMMUNITY MEMBERS 
DONATED TO OUR NON-FEDERALLY FUNDED, 
NONPROFIT CLINIC FOR THE UNINSURED



AWARD-WINNING PATIENT CARE

SPOTLIGHTS

NATIONAL 2022 ORGANIZATIONAL EXCELLENCE AWARD

The People’s Health Clinic achieved the 2022 Organizational Excellence 
Award  by the Association of  Clinicians for the Underserved (ACU) in 
Washington DC. This national award recognizes organizations that have 
implemented innovative and effective strategies to improve health care for 
underserved populations; and was based on our clinic’s holistic approach to 
reducing health disparities among the uninsured residents of Summit and 
Wasatch Counties. CEO Dr. Mairi Leining said upon receipt that “this honor 
reflects the exceptional work of our staff and volunteers, who are dedicated to 
ensuring that all of our community members receive high quality, comprehensive 
health care regardless of financial or legal status.”

STAFF AWARDS: TRISTAN LUBINA & MAIRI LEINING

Tristan Lubina, DNP, received the 2022 Utah Nurse Practitioner State Award 
for Excellence in Leadership. CEO Mairi Leining, MD, was honored as a 2022 
Healthcare Hero by Utah Business Magazine and one of the Top 50 Women 
Leaders of the Mountain Region for 2022 by Women We Admire.

GOLD+ STATUS & PLATINUM DISTINCTION ACHIEVED

This fall, The People’s Health Clinic achieved the highest award, the Gold+ 
status, from the American Medical Association and American Heart’s 
Association’s Target: BP Recognition Program. We were one of 382 clinics 
recognized out of 1,300+ health care organizations across the United States. We 
also achieved Platinum Distinction from The Utah Million Hearts Excellence 
in Blood Pressure Measurement and Control. This award, in conjunction with 
the Center for Disease Control Million Hearts® initiative, aims to prevent heart 
attacks and strokes by improving blood pressure management. Our clinic was 
1 of 7 clinics (113+ clinic total) in Utah who attained the highest award 
offered by the program. The Million Hearts Coalition and the Utah Department 
of Health and Human Services asked Tristan Lubina, DNP, our Hypertension 
Program Director, to present his successful Hypertension Program strategy.



THE PEOPLE’S HEALTH CLINIC PROGRAM

SPOTLIGHTS

WOMEN’S HEALTH CAMPAIGN

With new, alarming urgency about women’s health care access in 2022, 
The People’s Health Clinic focused on the vital need to sustain and expand 
women’s health care services at our clinic. A major donor stepped forward 
with a matching grant of $150,000 dollars that was matched by individual 
donors to continue our critical work in Women’s Health.  At the end of July, 
over 300 community members joined us at our 2022 Walk & Wine, to support 
women’s health services. The event raised a record-breaking $275k to 
serve our thousands of patients locally.  We were humbled by the community 
response! Thank you once more to 2022 presenting sponsors & Stein Eriksen 
Lodge, Deer Valley for hosting us: The Lodge at Blue Sky, Berkshire Hathaway 
Utah Properties, Dr. Tania Bodnar, Dr. Merrill Lewen, Elevation Capital, 
Intermountain Healthcare, John C. Kish Foundation, Planned Parenthood 
Association of Utah, Summit Sotheby International Reality, and the Sundance 
Institute. Thank you to supporting sponsors at Park City Community Church, 
Summit-Wasatch Medical Society, and the Literacy Project.

TUBERCULOSIS INFECTION TREATMENT PROGRAM

The People’s Health Clinic started a latent tuberculosis (TB) infection treatment program to reduce the 
risk of active TB disease among our patient population. Supported by a grant from the Intermountain 
Community Care Foundation, we have screened 350 high-risk patients and provided numerous 
patients with free medication to date.   

MENTAL HEALTH & BEHAVIORAL HEALTH SERVICES PROGRAMS

At The People’s Health Clinic, our patient population faces unique challenges 
such as poverty, undocumented residency status, labor trafficking, and 
history of immigration trauma.  Our clinic is actively addressing these 
social determinants of health as part of a new comprehensive mental health 
program.  We have hired a full-time mental health nurse practitioner, 
Linsey Broadbent, DNP, to serve as our Mental Health Program Director. 
This program has been made possible with the committed support of the Katz 
Amsterdam Foundation, the Bleil Family Foundation and Marriott Daughters 
Foundation. We are collaborating with community partners at Holy Cross 
Ministries, Christian Center of Park City, Latino Behavioral Health Services and 
the University of Utah to develop a multi-faceted program with tiered levels of 
support services.



GRANT & PATIENT FOCUS

SPOTLIGHTS

EPIC PROMISE
Epic Promise, Vail Resort’s Grant, has 

provided vital funding to support our 

pediatric vision and dental programs. 

The grant funds consultations at 

outside specialty clinics so uninsured 

patients are able to receive life-

changing vision and dental services. 

PROMONTORY
The Promontory Foundation chose The 

People’s Health Clinic as the recipient 

of a select number of Impact Grants, 

and will fund patient care through 

general exams, women’s health 

services and expanded mental health 

programming. 

PLAYING FOR LIFE
The People’s Health Clinic was 

awarded $50,000 from our friends 

at the Playing for Life Foundation in 

support of breast cancer screenings 

and educational programming. Playing 

for Life is an incredible women-led 

foundation that partners with our work 

to help our patients receive breast 

imaging as well as education about 

breast cancer prevention!

DAVID’S STORY

CARLA’S STORY

For six years, David was unable to walk or work because of a debilitating 

foot injury. After treatment at The People’s Health Clinic and a generous 

in-kind surgery through RCM Orthopedic Partners, David walked into 

our clinic this summer to thank us with flowers. Today,  David can work 

again and is running a company that provides beautiful handmade 

flowers and fruit baskets for special events. We were honored to hire 

David for their colorful and talented services at our summer luncheon. 

Carla has DACA status and is the  mother of four children.  She suffers 

from depression, anxiety and a chronic skin disorder. We help Carla 

with birth control, dermatologic care, and management of her mental 

health issues.  It is difficult to be a DACA recipient because regulations 

frequently change, and you need to apply to renew DACA status every 

2 years. This fall Carla got a job as a medical assistant at the Park City 

Hospital but couldn’t accept it because her DACA status had expired, 

and she was not legally allowed to work. Our clinic continues to 

advocate for patients like Carla as she navigates the legal system 

in the US, while struggling to support her family. 



FINANCIAL SNAPSHOT

The People’s Health Clinic is committed to transparency and 
ethics in all that we do. It is the policy of The People’s Health 
Clinic to conduct its programs according to the highest of standards, 
based upon best practices and IRS financial requirements. The 
People’s Health Clinic has received the Gold Standard from the 
National Association of Free and Charitable Clinics. We are proud 
to have a Charity Navigator “100 Percent Give With Confidence” 
rating.

Individual Support & Events

State & Local Government

Foundation Grants

55%
11%

34%

REVENUE
PERCENTAGES

2,200,000
TOTAL REVENUE

8 OUT OF 10
DOLLARS ARE SPENT ON 

DIRECT PATIENT CARE

The People’s Health Clinic has been evaluated by Charity 

Navigator, the world’s largest and most trusted nonprofit 

evaluator, and earned a Four-Star Rating! This is the highest 

possible rating on Charity Navigator. Charity Navigator’s 

third-party accreditation validates our organization’s 

operational excellence.



THANK YOU SO MUCH TO OUR

INCREDIBLE DONORS

SCAN TO DONATE!

RYAN M. NEWCOMB
Chief Development Officer
The People’s Health Clinic | Park City, Utah

MAKING A POSITIVE IMPACT RIGHT HERE IN PARK CITY

   For me, an area of moral clarity is: you're in front of 
someone who's suffering and you have the tools at your 
disposal to alleviate that suffering or even eradicate it, 
and you act.     -Paul Farmer

The People’s Health Clinic depends on the philanthropy and partnership 

of individual supporters and friends like you, to carry our work forward. 

In 2022, over 800 generous community members and organizations joined with 

us this to fund our clinic’s mission and programs. 

We are immensely grateful for the stewardship and support of our 

local community in helping us to have such a strong year of programmatic 

growth and progress. The need for individual community members like you to 

support our free, non-federally funded, nonprofit clinic has never been more 

appreciated as we tackle big local issues. Thousands of people right here in our 

community are unable to access or afford health care, and your help makes an 

impact and difference in their lives.

As needs continue to grow, we will persist in building diversified revenue streams 

that fund our work and operations into the future, so that we can fulfill our 

vision of a community that eliminates health disparities and inequities. Thank 

you for all that you do to help us provide and care for the local community, and 

for making 2022 a year which elevated our  work.

With tremendous gratitude to all of our partners and supporters—

SAVE THE 

DATE
2023 Walk & Wine 
for Women’s Health

JUNE 25, 2023 
at Stein Ericksen Lodge

• BECOME A SPONSOR 
• LIVE PC GIVE PC
• DONATE MONTHLY
• PLANNED GIVING: TRUSTS, ANNUITIES & BEQUESTS
• DONOR ADVISED FUNDS & STOCK GIVING

WAYS TO GIVE

https://peopleshealthclinic.org/events/
https://secure.peopleshealthclinic.org/forms/general-donation
https://peopleshealthclinic.org/give-back/


Here, We Care
Aquí nos importa

THANK YOU TO OUR DONORS, VOLUNTEERS AND PARTNERS

FOLLOW US:

650 Round Valley Drive
P.O. Box 681558
Park City, UT 84068

435.333.1850
peopleshealthclinic.org

info@phcpc.org

CARING FOR OUR COMMUNITY’S UNINSURED

P.O. Box 681558
Park City, Utah 84068

https://peopleshealthclinic.org/
https://www.instagram.com/peopleshealthpc/?hl=en
https://www.facebook.com/peopleshealthclinic/
https://peopleshealthclinic.org/contact/

